BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – NOVEMBER 2010
Thank you so much to all those who came to support our AGM, it was very encouraging to see so many there.

    Our congratulations to Dr Leonard and Dr Bundy who are each expecting a baby in the New Year.  Suitable locums are being sought to cover their maternity leave.

    Arrangements are being finalized for some Surgery and Community Staff to use the Scout Hut car park during weekdays, it is hoped this should relieve some of the pressure on the Surgery car park and enable patients to park more easily.

    The present very worn and less than welcoming front door at the entrance to the Buckden Surgery is going to be replaced.  Patients will have the option to open them manually, or automatically; this will give much better ease of access for older or disabled patients and for young mothers with pushchairs.   Some of the money raised for the BSPA through the sale of books in the Surgery will go towards these new automatic doors.
    The Surgery contract for Dermatology is being extended to cover parts of Cambridge and as a result, a Consultant Dermatologist will be attached to the Surgery team.

    I would like to make patients who have, or have had, cancer, aware of a fantastic local charity – St Neots Acorn Cancer Support Group who meet at the Dumbelton Medical Centre [next to Tesco’s] in Eynesbury.  It is run by MacMillan Nurse Gill Scott, and it offers a truly supportive environment in a warm and friendly atmosphere.  I went at Gill’s invitation and would unreservedly recommend it to anyone.  There is so much on offer - the 15 minute group relaxation interval was a revelation and very therapeutic.  I have put leaflets in the Surgery for those who might be interested; it is well worth visiting.

At the last Patient Congress meeting we had a really stimulating presentation from the Older Persons Mental Health [OPMH] team.  This outlined some very encouraging new initiatives to improve the support provided for patients and Carers in the Community and to offer training programmes for staff that look after patients with dementia in Care Homes and Hospitals.  With the ageing population increasing rapidly this condition is, sadly, becoming much more prevalent and it is essential for staff to understand and to be able to manage the distress these patients experience.  Carers too will be given more advice.  By early intervention and diagnosis it is hoped to enhance the management of dementia patients and reduce their admission to hospital which often causes great anxiety and deterioration in their mental state.  The results of some innovative local programmes will soon be announced, and hopefully extended.   It is expected there will be many more Day Centres in the future.
May I also put in another plea for everyone to only reorder those prescriptions you really do need.  Huge amounts of the NHS drug budget are wasted on unused medicines and then it costs many more thousands of pounds to dispose of them by incineration.
Sue Paul

